COOL HILL PARK ADDITIONS 1&2 PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATON, INC.

Spring Meeting Minutes

Sugar Creek Town Hall

June 19, 2010
Agenda

· Introduction of Board-President-Pat Werner, Secretary-Darren Tristano, VP/Treasurer-Mark Weseman, Director-Lisa Dettman, Director-John Pierquet

· Meeting Call to Order, Nominations and Election for three open positions

· One Director - 2 year term (incumbent Lisa Dettman)

· Secretary - 2 year term (incumbent Darren Tristano)

· President - 2 year term (incumbent Pat Werner)
· Approval of Minutes from last meeting

· Old Business

· New Business

· Adjournment

Meeting Call to Order, Nominations and Elections of Board Members for ’10 – ‘12
Pat Werner called the meeting to order at 10:00AM after validation of a quorum of owners in attendance.

Nomination and election of three board positions. According to by-laws you must be paid member of association to submit vote.  
· Lisa Dettman, incumbent, was nominated for Director position.  Vote was taken and 100% vote to elect Lisa into Director position.   
· Darren Tristano, incumbent, was nominated for Secretary position.  Vote was taken and 100% vote to elect Darren into Secretary position.  

· Pat Werner, incumbent, was nominated for President position.  Vote was taken and 100% vote to elect Pat into President position.

All newly elected board member position terms are 2 years.     

Approval of Minutes from last meeting

Members reviewed minutes.  Pat Werner motioned to approve the minutes; motion approved

Old Business

CHPPOA Newletter

Pat Werner provided a copy of the most recent newsletter for review.  It was suggested that the newsletter would be emailed to members providing all email addresses or could be posted to the website.  Members in attendance were asked to review the newsletter and provide comments via the website’s gmail account.

Maintenance Fee/Dues, Pier CLeanup:  Mark Weseman indicated the maintenance fee of 150.00 is utilized to keep the out lot safe and something that we can all enjoy.   
It is important that we all help to keep this area safe, neat and clean.   
Additional voluntary membership fee of $20 gives property owners the right to vote and fee is used for annual meeting and picnic costs for Town Center rental, food and beverages.

Spring & Fall lot cleanup and monthly maintenance of lawn and leaves has been contracted at a cost of $525 for Spring and $825 for Fall cleanup and leave removal and $85/month for grass cutting.

Additional new fencing has been installed to cover an additional ninety feet of property at a cost of $1,300.  
Piers were power washed, painted and sealed at a cost of $2,000.  Additionally, nails were hammered down.  Mark pointed out that homeowners should hammer nails if they see any and are comfortable doing so.

Driveway re-paving/sealing – Mark is in the process of getting 3 bids for maintenance to the driveway.  Estimated replacement cost is $17,000 but it is possible that the driveway can be surfaced and sealed at a lower cost.   Repaving to be completed by end of July; should take one day to complete.
Pier Committee Update

Steve Hartman, Chairman of Pier Committee was not present to provide an update.   
Boat Owner Registration Update

Boat Registration forms are now available online at the coolhill.com website.

Mark said he has most of the boat registrations.  If you have a new number, or we do not have yours listed on our web site please email it to us.  The purpose of this is so we have a record of which boat belongs to what owners should a boat become adrift or there is damage to a boat we can essentially assist in finding the appropriate owners.   We will list the boat registrations on the www.coolhill.com web site.  

Small Boat Storage
The boat rack is in the process of being built.  Then we can turn our attention to the beach once small boats have been removed.  
Legal Support

The Association will continue to use D.Williams as needed when the board requires legal advice.

Other comments:

· Picnic Tables are in need of repair or replacement.

Enforcement of Building Code and Property Owner’s Lawn Maintenance

Pat said that building code and lawn maintenance are outside the association boundaries and calls should be made to the town of Lagrange.

Budget

$20,000 is on hand, but only $14,000 is committed.  Income budgeted for 2010 is $12,000.  To date, only $8,000 has been received, approximately 20 members are negligent in paying their maintenance fee.
· Maintenance fee will remain at $150.00 and dues at $20.00.
· Annual Picnic in 2009 was budgeted at $500, actual cost was $1,000, included band and tents
· Boat Rack will cost approximately $400 in supplies, to be built by members.

· Electric for pier lighting has been reduced since adding a timer.
· Postage fees will be reduced into the future due to the update of the web site and were around $75 in 2009.  
· Web posting/domain name is $111.00 per year.  
· Attorney fees are expected to be low, and attorneys will be consulted as needed. Attorney fees in 2009 were $0 but we are expecting a small bill which wasn’t in the books as of today.  
· We are planning a picnic this year and estimated costs are $1,000.  
· Liability insurance will be around $1,400.  
· Hall rental for meeting is $50.00.   
Motion to approve new budget.   Budget was approved.

New Business

Mandatory Maintenance Fees and Liens – Pat Werner
Nearly one-third of members have not paid as of this date or are in arrears.  Pat Werner suggested sending a letter to inform members of the value of paying their maintenance fee and indicate that a lien will be placed on their home if not paid.  It was suggested by a member that the Association sue members and it was discussed that a moratorium on lawsuits remains in effect that prevents suit.  It was also suggested that paid and unpaid member names be posted on the website and in the quarterly newsletter.  Letters will be sent to members and Mark Weseman will look into the costs and lien types associated with this action.

By-Laws Update

Dick Howarth was consulted on drafting an update to the by-laws to make them current regarding board member responsibilities and terms.   Dick suggested to send voting postcards to pass the changes.   The board will complete this action by the end of August.

Pier Discussion

Dick Horwarth was consulted on drafting an annual agreement of the homeowners to share slips and bind homeowners in the result that their property was sold.  All members would have to sign the agreement for it to happen and this may be difficult/unlikely.  Some members indicated concern in selling their property and an “out-clause” was discussed in the event the property was sold during the boating season.  Another members indicated that their “unusable” slip created an issue with potential buyers.   This issue is not with in the scope of the by-laws and therefore would not be handled by the Association.

Website Update

www.coolhill.com web site is operating.  Please check it out as we are listing; by-laws, minutes, owner information, annual party and much more.   We will eventually move toward a paperless system and post the mass majority of information for members on the web site.  Pat said you can email the board members from the web site directly.  If you have anything you would like to advertise or any ideas, please email the board.  Darren will maintain the site and update the site with information as it becomes available.  Some of the information available; owner contact information, minutes, annual picnic and much more.  Please send us your contact information.  We will eventually go completely paperless.   Dues and dues statement will be communicated via email.  Darren is managing this process and we will be updating and improving the web site.  

Due to a recent complaint by a member, the member directory has been removed from the site for privacy reasons.  Membership directories can be requested using the gmail account on the website.  The Association will consider a secure membership site in the future where this information could be found.
Annual Picnic

The annual Picnic will be held on Saturday, July 17th at Robin and Roy Ottman’s property at W5630 Vicki Terrace.   Postcard invitations will be sent to paid members only.     
Park Security

A kayak was recently stolen from the canoe/kayak rack and a radio was vandalized.  We may need to consider a procedure for locking gate both before and “after” entering/leaving the park.  
The Association sign has been removed.  It was suggested that it be replaced and in addition, consider no trespassing sign and possibly “dummy” cameras to serve as a deterrent to vandalism and theft.  Two “NO TRASPASSING” signs have been put up, one by the entrance and one by the piers
Other Business

Pat Werner asked if there was any additional business to discuss.   None was forthcoming.  Pat Werner motioned to adjourn the meeting.    The motion passed and the meeting adjourned at 12:30 PM.   

Darren Tristano

Association Secretary

June 20, 2010
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